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This circular is being issued by BOX Options Market LLC (“BOX”) to provide additional information 
regarding the network redesign and migration to an equalized cabling infrastructure previously 
described in information circular IC-2021-52. 
 
Beginning January 24, 2022, Participants may begin the process of migrating their connections 
to the new cabling infrastructure. To do this, Participants must contact the BOX Market Operations 
Center (“MOC”) and complete a Connectivity Request Form. 
 
The Network Connectivity Guide detailing the network redesign and equalized cabling infrastructure 
is available here and Participants are encouraged to refer to the guide for more details. 
 
Decommission and Billing 
 
The current BOX cabling infrastructure will be decommissioned on March 31, 2022. At this point, 
all Participants must be connected to BOX through the new equalized cabling infrastructure. 
 
During the transition to the new equalized cabling infrastructure, BOX will not charge for new 
connections while current connections are still active.   Cross connects within the equalized cabling 
infrastructure will be charged the applicable Connectivity Fee detailed in the BOX Fee Schedule 
beginning April 1, 2022. 
 
Contacts 
 
Please contact the Market Operations Center at (866) 768-8845 or by e-mail at 
BOXMOC@boxoptions.com should you require additional information. 
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https://boxoptions.com/assets/IC-2021-52-BOX-Network-Redesign-and-Migration-to-Equalized-Cabling-Infrastructure.pdf
https://boxoptions.com/assets/BOX-Connectivity-Guide-FINAL-1.12.2022_v2-1.pdf
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